## Fox Hills Elementary SCC meeting minutes February 11, 2021 9:15 AM by Zoom

Council in attendance: Kylie Jones, Amber Elliott, Teri Daynes, Jamie Taylor,
Diana Payne, Victoria Forster, Becky West not in attendance: Vanessa Park
Others in attendance: Brenda Shamo, Chantel Olsen, Nicole McDermott, Nicole Porter

Approved Minutes from January

Current Land trust plan: We will have less than \$10,000 left at the end of the year. We have Aides helping in the ALC classes and helping 2nd and 4th grades (since their class size is bigger.

Kylie motioned to amend the plan to include purchasing books for the library to help spend down whatever extra we may have. This was seconded and unanimously approved.

Land trust plan for 2021-22: We are expected to get \$79,000 for next year. This year was \$108,000 (we can rollover about \$11,000) but we are losing 6th grade and the TSSA will be decreasing too. To help academic achievement we are looking at allocating funds to: paras, social worker, math intervention specialist, and FTE. We are looking at 3 classes per grade + the ALC class. There will be no dual modality next year and distance learning options should not affect FTE. After discussion a motion was made to allocate funds in this order 1 - Social worker, 2 - paras, 3 - math specialist. Since ESL is one of our areas of great need we feel the paras are better able to help with that specific group. Motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

Since we have changed council members we will not be able to do the council signature page online and everyone will need to sign the form in the office when it comes out.

There is not a need for technology right now because we will have 120 extra chromebooks from the 6th graders and the District gives funds to help replace old ones.

Review of Digital Citizenship and Safe Technology - PTA did White Ribbon week and teachers have been doing reviews throughout the year

Safe Walking routes: Taylorsville is getting their own police department and crossing guards starting in July. With the bridge being put in place they are planning on having a crossing guard at the light by Reams. There is some concern about the walking path coming up from Dixie Drive and Kylie will check on that.

Since the website is still not up and the plan due date has been postponed our next meeting will be on March 24th at 9:15 AM so we can vote on next years plan.

Adjourned at 10:10 AM